To:      Michael K. McGovern, Town Manager

From:  Robert C. Malley, Director of Public Works

Date:   March 4, 2009

Re:      Proposed Revisions to the Recycling Center Fee Schedule

     At your suggestion, I asked two local contractors to work with me to develop a revised fee schedule for the Recycling Center. John Greene and Nicholas Tammaro agreed to meet to look at our current fee schedule and offer suggestions. The last time the fee schedule was revised was in May of 2003 and since that time there have been changes in disposal and hauling costs to the Town for some materials.

     John, Nick and I met on two occasions and had productive dialogues during our meetings. I provided a proposed draft for them so we could have a starting point for our discussion. I reviewed our current disposal and hauling costs, some of which have gone up and some that have gone down. In an effort to capture more of our costs, I factored in the cost to maintain the staging area and the amortization of our roll-off containers, all of which need to be replaced. For example, there is currently no fee to grind up our brush, but that is relative to the supply of biomass material and the market for clean wood chips. We do, however, incur costs to maintain the layer of aggregate at the staging area. We also have to pile up the brush on a regular basis, using our own equipment and fuel.

     One of the recommendations from the group was to charge a different fee for non-resident companies doing business in Town. They felt that Town-based businesses should be recognized by paying a reduced Commercial Hauler Fee, which I agreed had some merit. They also suggested a flat fee for the right to dispose of leaf and yard waste at our facility, which would be more manageable than charging for every load coming in. 

     In addition to their recommendations, I have proposed new fees for items that were not included in the 2003 fee recommednations. It is now proposed to charge for tires, propane tanks, concrete, bricks and masonry material, which was traditionally free to drop off. We now pay a fee to dispose of these materials. I have also proposed an additional fee for contractors who try to load more than a reasonable amount of material that a vehicle and/or trailer would normally carry.

     In closing, I want to say that working with these gentlemen was enjoyable and very productive. It gave me a new perspective on their operations and how they utilize our facility. Though I entered the process with a slight amount of trepidation, the end result is a proposed fee schedule that increases our revenues and is user-friendlier for our personnel to administer. The proposed fee schedule is attached.

